
PVLMSC	“Annual”	Meeting	Minutes	–	October	27,	2013	
George	Mason	University	–	Fairfax,	VA	

Recorded	by	Cheryl	Wagner	
	
I.	Introductions	
	
II.	Approval	of	Last	Meeting’s	Minutes	
	
III.	Reports:	
Chair	‐	Jeff	Strahota	
‐	Last	meeting	as	chair.	
‐	During	time	as	chair,	have	tried	to	make	meets	easier	to	host,	especially	for	new	
hosts	(financial,	Hytek,	etc.)	and	also	supported	coaches'	education.	
					
Vice	Chair	‐	John	Carlson	
‐	Thank	you	to	chair	for	serving.	
	
Registrar	‐	Jeff	Roddin	
‐	Thank	you	to	chair	for	serving.	
‐	Suggestion	that	PV	make	a	matching	donation	to	donations	that	members	make	
when	renewing	registrations	and	checking	box	to	donate	to	USMS	foundation.		
‐	PV	registrations	for	this	date:	
			2011	–	2944	
			2012	–	2804	
			2013	–	2964		
	
Top	Ten	‐	Jeff	Roddin	
‐	Mollie	Grover	will	be	taking	over	as	Top	Ten	committee	chair.	
‐	Maryland	Senior	Games	submitted	data	for	TOP	TEN.		
‐	Reston	Lake	Swim	results	were	reported	and	correct.	
‐	DCAC	reported	their	meet	results.	
	
Sanctions	‐	Deb	Morrin‐Nordlund	
‐	Results	issues	can	affect	sanction	fee	refund.		
‐	If	meet	results	are	posted	on	web	in	incorrect	order,	they	are	not	cleared	for	
sanctions	since	they	need	to	follow	USMS	rules.	
‐	Jeff	Strahota	volunteered	to	be	evaluator	for	Germantown	meet.		
		
Officials	‐	Deb	Morrin‐Nordlund	for	Eric	Nordlund	
‐	Thank	you	to	chair.	
‐	USMS	Officials	Committee	is	soliciting	applications	for	2014	LC	Nationals	meet	
officials.	Some	officials	have	expressed	an	interest.	Jim	Carey	will	be	meet	referee.	
He	attended	a	national	meet	and	met	the	prerequisite	for	a	Nationals	official.		
	



Treasurer	‐	Tim	Timmons	
‐	USMS	adding	$2/yr	to	individual	registration	fee	for	foreseeable	future.		
‐	Much	of	USMS	dues	increase	was	used	to	pay	insurance	increase.		
‐	Looking	at	goal	of	putting	money	back	into	LMSC.	
‐	Asked	for	list	of	teams	who	get	$50	rebate	(for	attending	meeting	or	hosting	meet).		
‐	Approved	‐	motion	to	donate	matching	amount	to	PV	member	donations,	to	USMS	
foundation.	
	
Secretary	‐	Cheryl	Wagner	
‐	Thank	you	to	chair.	
					
Newsletter	‐	Cheryl	Wagner	
‐	no	report	
					
Awards	‐	Jennifer	Carlson	
‐	Planning	starting	soon	for	2014	awards	picnic	in	MD.	
‐	Recommendation	was	made	for	"decimal	place"	matching	race	award.	
‐	Jeff	Roddin	thanked	Jen	for	awards	banquet.	
	
Fitness	‐	Lisa	Wolf	
‐	no	report	
						
Coaches	‐	Frank	Marcinkowski	
‐	High	performance	camp	was	successful.	One	of	our	coaches,	Dominic	Latella,	
attended.	If	anyone	is	interested,	they	should	apply.	
‐	Olympic	training	camp	is	available	to	Masters.	Dr	G	does	performance	testing.	
Peter	Lee	went	this	year.	It	featured	diet,	dryland,	swimming.		
‐	USMS	wants	to	do	Swimfest	again.	PV	has	an	interest	in	organizing	that.	
‐	Streamlines	for	Coaches	ran	an	ad	for	FINA	Worlds	meet	coaches.	Meet	is	in	
Montreal,	Sunday	before	2014	LC	Nationals.	
				
Long	Distance/Open	Water	‐	Denis	Crean	
‐	Trying	to	get	families	involved.	
‐	Insurance	situation	for	2014	still	unknown.	
	
IV.	Old	Business	
‐	Discussion	of	2014	Nationals	PV	unified	team.	When	Nationals	is	local,	everyone	
may	want	to	join	one	team	for	relays.		Could	let	people	join	PV	team	and	select	
workout	group	to	designate	former	team.	Or	swimmers	could	switch	teams	before	
the	meet.	After	discussion,	it	was	decided	to	not	pursue	an	LMSC	wide	Regional	
Club,	however,	anybody	may	organize	their	own	“unified”	club	and	have	swimmers	
join	for	the	purpose	of	doing	relays	at	Nationals.	
	
‐	Approved	‐	motion	to	change	newsletter	default	(when	registering)	to	opt‐out	
(with	email	notification	of	web	newsletter).	Swimmers	must	designate	opt‐in	in	
order	to	get	printed	newsletter.	



	
	
V.	New	Business	
‐	Elections:	New	chair	is	John	Carlson,	New	vice‐chair	is	Jeff	Strahota.	Treasurer	is	
Tim	Timmons.	Secretary	is	Cheryl	Wagner.	
	
VI.	Next	Meeting	
‐	Before	Albatross	Open	in	North	Bethesda	on	March	15,	12:30PM.		
	














